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22 October 2020 
 
 
 
Dear Mark, 
 
 
Thank you for your written question tabled on 8 October regarding the Renting Homes 
(Wales) Act 2016 and the fitness for human habitation obligation. Please accept my 
apologies for the delayed response. 
 
Your written question was tabled as follows 
 
Will the Minister provide an update on the implementation of the measures relating to fitness 
for human habitation in the Renting Homes (Wales) Act 2016, and confirm whether they will 
be implemented by April 2021, as in England?  
 
The fitness for human habitation obligation will be implemented as part of the overall 
implementation of the Renting Homes (Wales) Act 2016.  The 2016 Act is currently subject 
to amendment by the Renting Homes (Amendment) (Wales) Bill, which has recently 
completed Stage 1 of the Senedd’s scrutiny process. 
 
As I stated in the General Principles debate on the Bill on 13 October 2020, the Coronavirus 
pandemic has unfortunately impacted on the timetable, both for scrutiny of the Bill itself and 
also for implementation of the 2016 Act, as amended by the Bill. We no longer have 
sufficient legislative time or capacity to complete all of the work necessary to bring the 
provisions of the amended 2016 Act into force in 2021, as we had hoped prior to the Covid 
outbreak. Consequently, we will look to complete all of the necessary subordinate 
legislation, guidance, and awareness-raising work in time for a spring 2022 implementation 
date.   
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I trust this provides you with the information you were seeking. 
 
 
Yours sincerely  
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